
Overall,  A  Series-ly
Wonderful Day
Ok… the big item.  The Yankees are off to THE WORLD SERIES! 
After a bit of speculation about the pitching decision (I
thought all along that Andy Pettite was the way to go since he
as pitched in numerous big games and now has the most post-
season wins of any pitcher).  Once again, a great game and I
was flabbergasted when the combo of Buck and McCarver began to
be silenced when the Angels remarkably made two errors in a
row.  The quartet of players who were flying high in the late
’90s  (Captain  Jeter,  Pettite,  Jorge  Posada,  and  closer
extraordinaire, MARIANO RIVERA) will be joined by second year
skipper, Joe Girardi (who was also the catcher in the late 90s
and now is the fourth person to play on a World Series Yankee
team and later coach another to the series).

NOW, for even better news on a personal level (close but yes
even better), I will be playing the role of the eeeeeevil Mr.
Potter in the Village Players’ production of It’s A Wonderful
Life.  Travis called me earlier and informed me that I need to
put on my mean face.  I love playing the villain.  Can’t wait
to get started!  And it is now projected to run 2 weekends
(December 11-13 & 18-20).

GO  YANKEES!!!!   AND  NOW  I  CAN  TRY  OUT  THOSE  ERASABLE
HIGHLIGHTERS (I was hoping that it would not be a long wait). 
BOOYAH!
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Westward, HO!
OK… Mare and I will soon be on our way to the state of ILL in
America Country.  I have Vera loaded up with directions along
with mapquest printed directions, hotel check in sheet, and
printed tickets (Justin Case), and cell phone.  Mare had to
work last night and just called and told me she would be here
soon!  WHHO HHHOOOO!

Last night’s audition went well.  I listed all the male roles
I could think of (the adult ones, anyway ). I still think I
could pass as one of the Bailey children.  I did forget
another role, that of Mr. Martini who is an Italian immigrant
who has a traveled to America with his a wife.  That a could a
be fun!

Lots of people came out.  LOTS of kids.  Squirmy and his
daughter came up and he read well.  But Jade… OMG… if ever
there was a heartwarming, scene stealer… I think it would be
very  hard  to  find  a  more  adorable  Zuzu.   Results  Sunday
night.  Read-through hopefully next Thursday.

Often  Imitated  But  Never
Duplicated
Tonight,  following  an  extra  long  day  at  work,  I  will  be
heading over to the Huber to audition for a role in the
holiday classic It’s a Wonderful Life.  There are so many
great roles in the show starting with George Bailey, himself. 
I’m tempted but 300+ lines sounds a bit daunting to me.  I
thing Clearance would be fun to play.  I love playing an evil
villain so Mr. Potter is definitely on my radar.  Of course,
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there is the duo of Bert and Ernie whom I have been looking
into and the people behind Sesame Street state uncatagorically
that it is mere coincidence that the muppet friends are named
as such.  Of course, I will be pleased to accept any role
offered to me.  So many great roles in the beloved tale that
ironically was a flop when it was released in 1946.  So many
variations on the theme but has it ever been duplicated?

Wrap Session
Well today was our finale for You Have the Right to Remain
Dead.  You just had to be there to understand how much fun the
entire experience was.  The show itself was brilliant but the
cast was another memorable group to work with and I befriended
a 4th grade boy who was one of our “plants” in the audience. 
Was  it  Saturday  night  when  John  exclaimed  that  he  heard
“gunshots  fired… sounding like Pt-oo! Pt-oo!” Today,  I KNOW
it was him who nearly gave away the KEY clue to the entire
show when he stated that instead of Harnell saying “Carefully”
as he exited the stage he actually said “Careful, Leigh.” 
Yesterday, as I mentioned previously, an innocent member of
the  audience  figured  out  the  clue  by  herself  which  is
understandable.

And yes, I played Harnell Chesterton, “Your narrator for our
little bit of mayhem.  A host to a muhdah as it were.”  And I
WAS the one who was murdered.  I must tell you that the first
few times I practiced being carted out in a wheelchair with my
head down, eyes closed, and trying so hard NOT to move was
some of the hardest times I have ever had on stage because
some of the accents from the other characters and the lines
are so funny that it was nearly impossible to not crack up. 
Then I am covered up and wheeled off the stage “with the rest
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of the props” (how degrading).  The funny thing is… I never
knew what position I would be in after the others are finished
poking and prodding me to make sure I was indeed “dead.”  This
afternoon, I was so messed up that my head was dangling over
the side so far that I could not possibly fit through the door
frame.  I attempted to slowly but unobtrusively straighten
enough to be pushed off stage.

At the end of the show after the murderess is revealed, I am
pushed back on stage still covered with the afghan (“You were
knitting a dog?” a line that got a groan most performances). 
Last night, I tried to raise my arm and give a royal wave. 
This did not work as, somehow, I became caught up and ended up
bringing part of the door frame with me.  I always did manage
to have “Fat Daddy’s” hat on top of my head on top of the
afghan.

Justj and his youngest were in the audience this afternoon on
their way to Ft. Wayne.  He knew from the outset that I would
be the one murdered (or maybe he was hoping that I would be
but “Don’t assume”).  He however thought that the killer would
be Blanche, the long suffering director who has had enough of
Harnell’s “padding his part” by giving the audience insight on
how to solve a murder.  She very nearly gives the narrator the
old hook treatment while he is giving his spiel from his box
seat.  I felt like both Statler and Waldorf but was not able
to offer my sarcastic remarks to the play within the play. 
Instead,  I  read  “Doris’s”  book  of  Complete  Shakespeare
(usually the Scottish play beginning with the letter M that is
considered bad luck to mention in a theatre).

Following the show this afternoon of course came the striking
of the set.  Travis and Mary came over after their Little Shop
production  was  over.   Then,  the  remaining  cast  and  crew
members enjoyed pizza and each others company.  I have a
really difficult time breaking away from a show; this one has
been so much fun that I think it will take a bit longer.
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Hopefully, I will not have to wait too long for the next
show.  In a few weeks, I do plan to return to the Huber to
audition for It’s A Wonderful Life.


